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There may be a few grumpy EeyoreΩs who do NOT enjoy a birthday, but I canΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ 

that many of these attend Rhenish and there was certainly no sign of them on Friday 

4 May (our official birthday is 1 May) when we celebrated our 158th birthday ς in true 

Rhenish style. 

Not for Rhenish a boring, stiff and formal FOUNDERS DAY.  Instead, a celebration.  A 

party.  Birthday cake, candles, gifts, guests and a birthday song as we applaud this 

ever-changing Grande Dame that is our school.   

The Learner Council had bedecked the Ebenezer Hall and the trees in front of it with 

balloons and streamers in our school colours, proudly declaring our age ς 158.  No 

Coy Mistress here!  We are 158, the oldest girlsΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ !b5 ǘƘŜ oldest boarding 

school for girls in South Africa.  So, we shout our age out at the top of our voices. 

We were joined in our celebrations by representatives from Stellenbosch High, Paul 

Roos Gymnasium and Bloemhof Meisieskool.  Each of them presented Ms Slabber 

with flowers as they wished Rhenish GirlsΩ IƛƎƘ ǿŜƭƭ ƻƴ ƘŜǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΦ 

RHENISH NEWS  
For parents & daughters  

Rhenish Girlsô High School aims to provide its learners with an education of the highest quality and is 

committed to providing an environment that is conducive to effective teaching and learning.  All 

learners, regardless of their intellectual abilities, social backgrounds and academic aspirations, are 

encouraged to develop their full potential, to strive for excellence in all they do, and to become 

responsible, caring and productive citizens. 
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A host of guests, including past 

Principals, ex-teachers, Principals of 

the above schools and members of 

the Governing Body attending the 

celebration. 

In addressing the school, Ms Slabber 

referenced three of her predecessors 

and their words resonate today ς  

Ms Letitia Snyman (1986 - 2002 ) άIt 

is difficult to express in words how 

όwƘŜƴƛǎƘΩǎύ ƘŜŀǊǘ ōŜŀǘǎΦ  Lƴ ǘƘŜ 

tradition of Rhenish, we feel the 

beating of its pulse; we know that 

faith and service and truth have been 

its life and its strength for a hundred 

years.  We love the school for this; we 

are proud of what it stands for and 

we believe that it will continue to 

produce only the highest and the 

ōŜǎǘΦέ 

Mrs Columbine Commaille (2006 ς 

2010) άOne is struck by the way 

Rhenish has tended to lead, in terms 

of educational development, rather 

than being a reluctant follower of 

ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

courage, innovative powers, 

commitment and dedication of those Rhenishers before us, serves as an inspiration and an imperative to hold high the standard. We are 

determined to do this.έ 

Ms Archibald (who came to Rhenish in 1936) spoke of άthat indescribable something that is so essentially Rhenishέ and Ms Slabber identifies 

that something as the SISTERHOOD which is so often spoken of and celebrated at Rhenish GirlsΩ IƛƎƘΦ   

This Sisterhood, Ms Slabber explained, άis a declaration.  A declaration that is bold and strong, quiet and confident.   It is a declaration about 

value and identity, purpose and mission. LǘΩǎ ŀ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ ŀƳƛŘ awareness and responsibility, concern and care, injustice 

and solution. A declaration ultimately concerned with the welfare of the world and of her inhabitants.  It has courageously woven its way 

through time and history and continues to weave itself across our lives and future.  LǘΩǎ ŦƻǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΣ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƛǘȅ 

and style, colour and vibrancy. ά 

So, Rhenishers, when we celebrate the birthday of our beloved Rhenish, we are not simply paying homage to bricks and mortar, to a building, 

or the ground on which it stands.  We are paying homage to the girls ς very much like you ς who have sat in these seats before you, who have 

wandered these halls and played on these grounds and who have gone on to become vital women, all of them.  As you too will one day.  They 

took up the mantel of their time, took their place in the society of their time and they stood tall knowing that the values and principles 

instilled in them here had equipped them well for their role out there.  And, we are celebrating you.  The women we know you have the 

potential to become. 

Finally, Ms Slabber ended her Birthday Address with the words of Miss Archibald: ά[ƛŦŜ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ǎǘŀƴŘ ǎǘƛƭƭΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ 

that while there was good in the past there is also good in the present, and that we who are at Rhenish at the moment create the atmosphere 

for those who come after us. It therefore ōŜƘƻǾŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ƛƴǘƻ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ ƴƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŀ ƘŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦέ 
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Our special guest at the Birthday assembly was Dr Lindi Nel (matric 2007).  It was such a privilege to have such an enthusiastic 

Rhenisher visit with the girls and share her passion for her school with them.  Her message is inspiring and I thought that the girls 

may get something out of being able to read it and I believe that our parents will value it too: 

άI was blessed enough to be a pupil here from 2003 to 2007 ς to many of 

you that may seem like a very long time ago, but to me it often feels like 

just yesterday.  We were here in the time of cell phone lockers and tikkie 

boxes, where the maths, English French and latin classes were held in 

outside prefabs and when the old hall was the biggest room in the school.  

The quad was a lot more plain back then and every morning started with 

lines and announcements.  Physical Education (or physical torture) was 

held on the big field by the tuck shop and pavilion ς where you now have 

a stunning astro.  It was also the place where we held suikerkaskenades 

at the end of my Grade 9 year ς back when there were fewer rules about 

extreme water usage!  

Χ so many things have changed here, but I can say with certainty that the 

values and principles taught at this school have remained constant.  As 

students, you may sometimes feel frustrated or annoyed with the rules 

and pressure to be better or to do more, but there is method in the 

madness.  Rhenish prepares its girls for what is waiting in the real world 

and equips them with sound minds to negotiate challenges that are 

unprecedented.  The trick is to make sure you are always ready to take 

hold of the opportunity to learn, to improve, to change and to grow.  

Society is broken, girls, and in desperate need of women who are willing 

to be the example and to lead the way to change. 

After matriculating, I was blessed to begin my studies as a medical 

student.  Once again, six years may seem like an eternity to you, but it 

flew by in a whirlwind of late nights, textbooks, more new information 

than you can possibly imagine and many ponderings of άwhat have I 

decided to do with my life?έ  I then did my internship in 

Kimberley and developed a love for obstetrics and 

gynaecology, which I pursued in my community service 

year.  I am still working in obs and gynae in Paarl.   

Aside from the obvious joy that comes from bringing 

new life into the world, I love obs and gynae because 

one can witness all the problems of a society coming 

together in a single patient encounter.  Poverty, 

unemployment, political agenda, lack of education, 

knowledge about basic health issues, gender inequality 

and intimate partner violence are just a few examples.  

More often than not, these problems amalgamate and 

form a vicious circle from which everyone struggles to 

escape.  Dealing with patients with these types of issues 

day in and day out, adding to the mix a precious, 

innocent new life, can be very taxing, emotionally and 

physically.  But, it presents such an opportunity to be 

the light in a world that is so dark.  One has the unique 

chance to educate, to counsel and to teach and, having done all one can 

do in the time one has with each patient, believing in some small way 

that you may have affected change.  

Holding onto this hope is certainly not easy, especially as you see little 

change on a day-to-day basis.  Teenage pregnancies are on the increase, 

women who have little education come in with end stage cancer not 

having been able to identify the early warning signs, women stay with 

men who hurt them and they continue to have families of 6/7/8 children 

with no resources to care for them.  The future certainly seems bleak. 

But WE all have an incredible advantage in common.  We have grown and 

matured in a school environment that teaches patience, endurance and 

belief in all things good.  It also teaches resourcefulness, creativity in 

problem-solving and the ability to find unifying factors in any situation.  

These are essential skills.  Not just in the medical world, but in society at 

large.  And NOW is the time to start learning them, girls.  NOW is the time 

to start looking at who you want to be one day and the behaviours and 

habits you will have to develop in order to achieve that goal.  Best of all, 

you are already in the perfect environment to start doing that, with 

people and mentors who will guide, correct and help you on your way.  

What a wonderful thing. 

So, as we celebrate our beloved school gaining another year, I really hope 

each of you will be thankful for all the opportunities you have here, 

however easy or difficult, and grab hold of any chance you get to start 

becoming the game changers our society needs.

   

 

 

Mrs Esme Kinghorn (ex-teacher), Dr Lindi Nel, Mrs Marisa Nel 
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The annual ROGU Luncheon was held 

on Saturday 5 May 2018. Old girls 

from across the ages gathered in the 

Hostel Dining room for a tasty lunch 

and a good catch up. 

The Rhenish Old Girls' Union (ROGU) 

annually hosts a luncheon combined 

with their AGM.  For the past 

number of years, this has been 

hosted in the hostel dining hall with 

the assistance of the Rhenish Learner 

Council who helps with the set up 

and serving of the meal. 

Saturday was a beautiful celebration 

of the bonds that connect Rhenishers 

across the ages ... living proof of our 

catch phrase, "Once a Rhenisher, 

Always a Rhenisher". 

The enthusiastic beat of the 

marimbas greeted the old girls on 

their arrival and the Learner Council 

were on hand to welcome their 

'sisters' back to their alma mater .  It 

is always a joyous occasion, a time to 

reflect on times past, friends we have in common, shared experiences and happy memories of the school we love so well. 

The oldest old girl present was Mrs Lucia Mostert (class of 1942) and past principals, Ms Letitia Snyman, Mr Bruce Niland 

(Rhenish Primary) and Mrs Commaille were present, as well as past teachers.  A number of year groups were also celebrating 

their reunions, the 1988 class celebrated their 30th reunion and members of the 1998 class were also present for their 20th 

reunion.  Further reunions are due to take place for the 1998 year group in October and for the 2008 year group in September. 

The Dining Hall came alive with the laughter of our old girls as they reflected on their time spent at Rhenish, recollected 

teachers, escapades, 4Ms of their own and also marveled at the changes they could see. 

Leaving school at 18 is always so exciting as the future stretches out ahead of you so invitingly, so large.  Coming back - at any 

age - is just as exciting, as it gives you the opportunity to reconnect with not only your friends of old, but 

with your younger self. 
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 We wish Piya Igwe every success for the National Finals of the άPoetry for Lifeέ Competition which is being 

held on 18 May at the Franschoek Literary Festival.  Piya is one of six regional finalists who were selected 

at a previous round hosted by Somerset College. 


